2012 Bridgewater Homeowners Association Annual Meeting Minutes
February 23, 2012 

Present: Mary Etta Beckman, Larry & Pam Cox, Janice DeMudd, Dave & Gail Gibson, Mike Loftis, Carla Overly, Claud & Nancy Perry, Alan Smith, Dennis Taylor, Paul & Joy Thorne, J. Randy Wentling, Bud & Betty Wolcott 
 
We thank everyone who attended and participated. We missed the rest of you!
 
Meeting began at 7:05 p.m., and was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
 
Larry Cox, President, opened the meeting with discussion of the 2011 Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made, and carried to accept it.
 
2012 Business
Larry reviewed the Estimated Budget for 2012. A motion was made, and carried to accept it.
 
Mowing and Weed Control
Randy Wentling volunteered to do the mowing and weed control, at the front entrance, contingent upon the cost of hiring the work to be done, and having another vote, on the position, in 2013.
 
GoDaddy
A motion was made and carried to discontinue the HOA’s web page with GoDaddy, in favor of using Facebook, which is free. GoDaddy’s estimated $100 allotment will go into the contingency fund. 
 
Vacant Homes
Larry mentioned that we have a number of vacant homes, within the subdivision, several of which are foreclosures. All neighbors should keep an eye on the homes around them, and call the Sheriff if anything seems suspicious. If you know that a home is empty, remove any piled-up papers, at the end of the driveway, since that is a giveaway that no one is around. It also detracts from the neighborhood’s appearance.

Treasurer Position 
We are happy to announce that Janice Demudd volunteered to fill the Treasurer position. Your $50 check should be made out to Bridgewater HOA, and mailed to: 
Janice DeMudd
103 Edgewater Drive
Anderson, SC 29626 
[Note: Bridgewater HOA membership is voluntary. In part, your dues go toward paying for the lights at the entrance, and boat ramp; mowing, mulching, new plants, and weed control, as well as shrub and tree removal, when necessary; etc. Our HOA encourages residents to stay within the Covenant guidelines, which were written by the developers of the Bridgewater subdivision, and are on file at the Anderson County Courthouse. Every property owner, in the sub, is required, by law, to abide by these Covenants. If you need a copy, please let Joy Thorne know.]

Architectural Committee
                        
Randy Wentling volunteered to serve on the Architectural Committee with Paul Thorne and Alan Smith. If anyone wants to put up any new structure, please call or email Paul. 
Phone: 226-8370
Email: thorne1607@bellsouth.net 
Picnic Committee
Everyone enjoyed our 2011 picnic, at Sadlers Creek, so we decided to do it, again, this year. Two people volunteered to organize it: Pam Cox and Joy Thorne. We need one more volunteer to help with the picnic. You can call or email Joy. 
Phone: 226-8370
Email: thorne1607@bellsouth.net 
Front Entrance
Randy Wentling volunteered to help water the plants, inside the gated area, at the front entrance. It should be noted that all of the plant material is drought-tolerant, but will still need water, from time to time.
Larry said that we would be replacing a few plants, inside the gates, and buying new mulch for the plant beds. Anyone who would like to help with the mulching should call or email Larry Cox. 
Phone: 226-0584
Email: LHCPBC@bellsouth.net 
A member asked about pruning the big holly bush, to the left of the entrance, as one leaves the subdivision. Larry replied that he would cut it back to ensure safe vision for left-hand turns.
 
Flag Pole at the Point
Many of us recall that there used to be a flag pole, and flag, on the SW end of Edgewater Drive, commonly referred to as “the point.” The pole was knocked over by a Piedmont Natural Gas truck driver, and never replaced. For the record, the HOA wasn’t reimbursed for the damaged pole and flag. However, the HOA will not replace the items because flag etiquette requires the flag to have a light shining on it after dark.
 
Speed Bumps
The topic of subdivision speed bumps came up, and was disregarded due to the enormous cost to homeowners. Mike Loftis reminded everyone that there is a 25mph speed limit within the sub. Everyone should adhere, to that, and slow down.

Thank You
We all owe Dr. Claud Perry a big thank you for his diligence in keeping the litter removed from Old Asbury Road. He has set a good example, for all of us, to clean up litter in and around our neighborhood. Dr. Perry probably wouldn’t mind having helpers.
 
Respectfully submitted,
Joy Thorne, Secretary
